
BOARD MINUTES 
OCTOBER 10, 2022 

 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, October 10, 2022 in the 
Board Room of the Courthouse.  Present were:  Michael C. Hadley, Fred Snakenberg, Daryl Wood 
and Christy Bates, County Auditor.   
 
8:30 a.m.- Meeting was called to order.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the agenda.  
Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.  Also present was Casey Jarmes, 
News-Review. 
 
8:35 a.m. - Review and approval of minutes of previous board meeting was held.  Motion was made 
by Fred Snakenberg to approve the minutes of Oct. 3, 2022 as submitted. Deke Wood seconded the 
motion.  All ayes and motion carried. 
 
8:45 a.m. - Met with Engineer Andy McGuire regarding the Keokuk County Highway Department.  
Andy informed they are prepping equipment for the upcoming winter, noted they are in good shape 
regarding salt and is checking into replacement of fuel pumps and card reader due to issues.  Pie 
Reighard, Conservation Director, stopped in to inform the Belva Deer trail is in the running for a 
possible award and individuals are coming on October 12, 2022 to view said trail.   
 
9:05 a.m. -Approval of quarterly interfund operating transfer from Rural Services Fund of $430,500 and 
LOST fund of $80,750 to the Secondary Roads Funds was held.  General Basic funds will not be 
transferred during FY2023.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the interfund transfer as 
submitted.  Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.   
 
9:10 a.m. – Various Board and Committee reports was held.  Fred Snakenberg participated in a Decat 
meeting.  Mike Hadley met to attend to Rural Housing Trust Fund financial matters.   Deke Wood had 
no scheduled meetings last week.   
 
9:15 a.m.- Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held.  The Kiwanis provided a 
pavilion progress update by email.  Christy Bates informed of the following election matters: the public 
test will be held on October 13th; the first day to vote in office and mail ballots is October 19th and 
precinct election training will be held on October 25, 2022. 
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Mike Hadley.  All ayes and the 
meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m. 
 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors adjourned to meet October 17, 2022. 
 
 
              ________________________ 
                         Michael C. Hadley, Chairman 
              Board of Supervisors 
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